

## Scourie and District Community Council

Minutes from meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> May 2019 at 7:30.p.m in Scourie Village Hall

**Present:** Neil MacDonald, Julie Allen, Donald Fisher, Alistair Mackay, Vee Crowsley, Cllr Hugh Morrison

**In attendance:** Geopark Rep Jean Mackay, Allan Cunningham, Rebecca MacInnes

**Apologies:** George Leligdowicz, PC Frazer Mitchell, Julian Pearce

**Minutes of last meeting:** Approved by Neil MacDonald, Seconded by Vee Crowsley.

### Action Points from last meeting:

Action	Person/s responsible
Defibrillators	Julie/Neil - Ongoing
Village signs / smiley faces	Hugh - Ongoing
Crash barriers	Hugh - Ongoing
Dial a bus / taxi	Hugh - Ongoing
KOSDT Survey results tbc - put date in Scourie News	Neil - Ongoing
Speak to HC re Installation of swings	Hugh - Ongoing
List for Donald to take to HC – Donald to Visit HC	Donald - Ongoing
Reconcile resilience fund after radios purchased	Vee - Ongoing
Purchase Gifts from Aileen & James	Julie - Ongoing
Investigate current transport options for 'Dial a Bus'.	Julie
Price total cost of Playpark project and inform Hugh	Julie

### Highland Council

Hugh is going to look into funding to help with the Playpark refurbishment, approx. 2k.

The HC will provide equipment for beach cleans should the school or any groups want to undertake a beach clean along with a Ranger.

### Scourie Community Development Company

Neil has a monthly catch up with Rachel Skene (HIE). HIE are very positive towards the Geocentre and are keen to see an end result. SCDC has to have a meeting asap.

SCDC are going to be involved in more village based projects so there will be two groups working alongside each other, one for local projects and one for the Geocentre project.

### NW Highland Geopark

The Rock Stop is really busy this year. They had 983 people last month and 1153 so far this month.

The meeting with the UK Global Geopark Network went well and they are waiting to hear a date for the auditor for the revalidation.

## **Playpark**

We received quotes for the Groundworks and it was over our budget. It has been decided not to have a zip wire which will reduce the groundworks and cost. We have asked for new quotes.

Hugh has agreed to meet Alex (HC) at the Playpark for a site meeting to investigate what the HC can help with. Eg. Dismantle the swings.

## **AOCB**

- Julie presented Alistair and Donald with a fleece each, thanking them for their services to the Community Council over the years.
- Elizabeth from Grosvenor Estate has agreed to audit the S&DCC accounts.
- Scourie has had 10 new benches purchased around the area. Thanks to the Camera Club and Gala for funding them.

### **Summary of actions from this meeting:**

<b>Action</b>	<b>Person/s responsible</b>
Defibrillators	Julie/Neil - Ongoing
Village signs / smiley faces	Hugh - Ongoing
Crash barriers	Hugh - Ongoing
Dial a bus / taxi	Hugh - Ongoing
KOSDT Survey results tbc - put date in Scourie News	Neil - Ongoing
Speak to HC re Installation of swings	Hugh - Ongoing
List for Donald to take to HC – Donald to Visit HC	Donald - Ongoing
Reconcile resilience fund after radios purchased	Vee - Ongoing
Investigate current transport options for 'Dial a Bus'.	Julie
HC to be asked to fix gate at entrance to Playpark	Hugh

**S&DCC AGM** will be held on Monday 24<sup>th</sup> June 2019 at 7:15.p.m

**Date of next meeting:** Monday 24<sup>th</sup> June 2019 at 7:30.p.m

**Meeting closed:** 21:45